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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement, Findings, and Conclusions
1. On June 29, 2015, Black Hills/Colorado Electric Utility Company, LP (Black Hills or Company) filed an application requesting approval of an alternative form of notice that will apply to Advice Letter No. 572-Gas, which amends tariff sheet nos. 69 and 69.5 of its Colo. P.U.C. No. 3-Gas Tariff (Application).  Within the Application, Black Hills also seeks a waiver of response time.

2. In support of its Application, Black Hills states that, on June 29, 2015, it filed Advice Letter No. 572-Gas to establish Black Hills Energy Assistance Program eligibility levels for the 2015-2016 Program Year to match Colorado Low Income Energy Assistance Program eligibility levels for the 2015-2016 Heating Season.

3. Specifically, Black Hills seeks authorization to use the following alternative form of notice:

 
(a)
filing of with the Commission and keeping open for inspection Advice Letter No. 572-Gas;


(b)
posting on the website for Black Hills: (i) a customer notice, attached to the Application as Attachment 1; and (ii) Advice Letter No. 572-Gas and its accompanying tariff sheets for 60 days beginning within 1 week after the filing of Advice Letter No. 572-Gas; 


(c)
printing a message on each applicable customer’s bill providing the website URL for the customer notice, and Advice Letter No. 572-Gas and its accompanying tariff sheets, as well as a toll-free phone number for assistance, beginning within one week after the filing of Advice Letter No. 572-Gas; and


(d)
publishing a legal notice in The Colorado Springs Gazette for two consecutive Sundays, July 5 and 12, 2015. 
4. Black Hills states there is good cause for the alternative form of notice requested in the Application and argues that a bill message, unlike a bill insert, provides more visibility to the customer.  Further, Black Hills states that the website posting will provide the required information regarding the amended tariffs to the general public, and the toll-free number will give customers a second option to learn more about the amended tariff.  In addition, the newspaper publication will provide accessible and timely notice across the Company’s service territory. 

5. The Application contains all of the information required by Commission rules and is therefore deemed complete.
6. The Commission finds good cause to grant the Application and waive response time.  We find that the alternative form of notice proposed by Black Hills is reasonable with respect to the stakeholders and the general public. 

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The application filed June 29, 2015, by Black Hills/Colorado Electric Utility Company, LP (Black Hills) requesting approval of an alternative form of notice that will apply to Black Hills’ Advice Letter No. 572-Gas, is deemed complete and is granted.
2. This Decision is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING 
July 1, 2015.
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